Meeting 11" December 2017 NDPSG with SDNPA to discuss draft NDP, held at 18:30 in the Machin
Room, TMH.

Present: Kate Phillipson (Chair), Louisa Chamberlain, Steve Counsell, Bill Brewer, Steve Counsell, Liz
Watson, Simon Watson, Alan Leslie, Mike Windsor, Alma Howell + Amy Tyler-Jones from SDNPA

1. Welcome and introductions was initiated by KP.
2. AHand A T-J discussed and presented the pre-submission draft plan to the SG.
3. lssues raised:

- KP asked if Test Valley has had discussion with SDNPA - they said they had not discussed the
draft Plan with TVBC as yet, but could do so to test some innovative Policies. This NDP is seen as
a pathfinder within TVBC.

- SC asked if it was appropriate to tie our ND with the 2029 TVBC Local Plan review. It was felt this
was very appropriate and should also include a 5 yearly review of NDP by Parish Council (PC).

- SC asked if NDP rather than NP or Plan could be used throughout the document for consistency.
This was agreed.

- SCdiscussed “development outside settlement boundary” paragraph. Amy discussed settlement
boundaries in planning terms. There appear to be 1.5 settlement boundaries in this Parish in
“planning speak”. Alma will review this paragraph in light of the discussion.

- The SG will inform SDNPA when new PC website is up and running and inform them of the web
address.

- SG will update Parish Portrait and inform SDNPA of changes.

- It was confirmed that the Village Hall should be referred to as the Thruxton Memorial Hall.

- SDNPA informed the SG that some of the Objectives have been changed slightly to make them
more distinctive. The SG will highlight to the PC what has been changed and why, for them to
review and approve.

- SG will update SDNPA with the Views Policy - further views wishing to be preserved with photos
and appropriate mapping.

- It was clarified that the name of the winterbourne flowing through the Village is the Pillhill
brook. AL will update the Plan with a sentence about the winterbourne that can flow along
A338.

- LGS8 was renamed to more accurately reflect its location.

- BB will make an appointment to discuss the Recreation Field with Mr Pelham.

- KP will update SDNPA with local noise pollution reports.

- There may be a requirement to gain more information on non-Heritage assets, especially
around the World War Two Hangars. BB/AL to discuss with Mr Pelham.

- Discussion surrounding Housing Policies indicated the need for Policies to be developed to cover
proposed development within and without settlement boundaries. SDNPA will draft for SG
review and approval.

- AT-J confirmed that small scale development generally meant 10 dwellings or less.

- Farming Policy may be removed as can reflect TVBC policy.

- SDNPA will investigate further the possibility of the development of a Parish Housing Register
and formulate a Policy to reflect this.

- Traffic calming measures will now sit at the top of CIL list.

- SDNPA asked if there were any plans to update the VDS. It was felt there was NO capacity for
this.



- KP will check if there is a Public sector mapping agreement in place for Thruxton Parish and
inform SDNPA of the outcome.

4. Next steps — SDNPA has taken the comments from this meeting. Any further
comments/amendments to be sent to KP within the next few days for forwarding to SDNPA.

SDNPA will formulate new Housing Policies for SG to review and agree as necessary.

- Theaimis for a final draft for consultation by end Jan 18.



